
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 

Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 

7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S2-26-12 

Baltimore, Maryland 21244-1850 

Managed Care Group 

July 10, 2025 

Cynthia Beane, Commissioner 

West Virginia Health and Human Resources Bureau for Medical Services 

350 Capitol Street 

Charleston, WV 25301-3709 

Re: Corrected Approval Letter for Mountain Health Trust SFY2025 MY Amendment 

Dear Commissioner Beane: 

This letter corrects the approval letter issued June 30, 2025 for West Virginia’s Mountain Health Trust 

SFY2025 mid-year rate amendments with the managed care organizations shown below.  These 

amendments were approved June 30, 2025.  The approval letter contained the following error: 

Contract Name/Contractor 
State Contract 

Identifier 

Effective Start & End Dates 

of Approved Contract Action 

Coventry Health Care of WV, Inc. [dba Aetna 

Better Health of WV] 

VS0000010164 07/1/24 – 06/30/25 

Highmark Health Options West Virginia A000000351 07/01/24 – 06/30/25 

The Health Plan of West Virginia, Inc. 000000203424 07/01/24 – 06/30/25 

Unicare Health Plan of WV [dba Wellpoint 

West Virginia, Inc.] 

VS0000008021 07/01/24 – 06/30/25 

This letter corrects the rating period effective dates to July 1, 2024 through June 30, 2025. This letter 

pertains to the actions identified in this letter and does not apply to other contract actions currently 

under CMS review or not yet submitted to CMS.   

If you have questions regarding this letter, please contact Lisa Jones at 410-786-1760 or 

Lisa.Jones@cms.hhs.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Matthew J. Rodriguez  

Acting Director 

Division of Managed Care Operations 

cc: Susan Hall Deel 

mailto:Lisa.Jones@cms.hhs.gov

